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Minutes 
 

Those Attending: 
Robin Dennis 
Chris DePerno 
Barbara Doll 
Don Field 
Walker Golder 
Bill Hunt 

Wilson Laney 
Lynn Maguire 
Mike Mallin 
Bill Porter 
Robert Reed 
Enrique Reyes 

Michael Rikard 
Steve Smutko 
Joanne Harcke 
Bill Swartley 
Dean Carpenter 
 

 
The committee meeting was only 30 minute long because STAC members joined 
members of the APNEP Policy Board and other APNEP advisory committees for an 
“All-Hands” meeting during the remainder of the day’s agenda. 
 
APNEP Update 
 
Dean Carpenter recognized the North Carolina agency liaisons in attendance.  He 
reported that 
 

• Committee members Jeff DeBlieu and Craig Conrad had resigned this month 
and two new members, Bill Hunt (NCSU) and Jeff Hanson (USACE), were 
elected on August 20.  Thus there remains two seats open on the STAC. 

• the STAC winter meeting will be at East Carolina University in Greenville on 
January 30; 

• STAC input required to complete “two-page” indicator sheets.   
 
Presentations 
 
“APNEP Indicators Progress”  Dr. Carpenter 
 
During a brief discussion period, members recommended a more comprehensive 
review of individual candidate indicators at the winter STAC meeting. 


